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Montenegro warmly welcomes (head of delegation) and the Delegation of Islamic Republic of Iran. 
Montenegro takes a positive note of the significant legislative reforms that Government has introduced between the two UPR cycles. We commend the Government for taking additional measures to improve status of persons with disabilities, such as mandating of 3 percent of all government posts for persons with disability and providing training courses for families with disabled children.  
We also welcome decision of the Government to join the Optional Protocol to the CRC on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography. However we are deeply concerned that the provisions in the Iranian Civil Code allows marriage of girls at the age of 13  and that with the permission of a court, girls can be married at the age of 9. We would appreciate if the Delegation could elaborate on the intention of the Government to take adequate measures to combat the practice of child, early and forced marriage. 
In addition we remain concerned about the number of important UN conventions to which Iran is still not party to, including CEDAW.  
Montenegro would like to make the following recommendations to the Government of Iran: 
· to reduce the number of offences for which the death penalty may be imposed 
· to establish an immediate moratorium on the use of the death penalty
Mr. President, to conclude Montenegro would like to extend the best wishes to the Delegation of Islamic Republic of Iran in their engagement in the HRC and this UPR process. Thank you.  
